

[image: ]MINUTES OF THE TENANTS’ AND LEASEHOLDERS’ 
CONSULTATION FORUM
Date: 29 July 2024		Time: 18:00
	Directorate
	Housing

	Present:
	

	Dave Larkin (DL)
	Resident Hugglescote, Hugglescote TA and T&LCF Chair

	Barry Barlow (BB)
	Resident Castle Donington and Castle Donington TA

	Margaret Barlow (MB)
	Resident Castle Donington and Castle Donington TA

	Joyce Gee (JG)
	Resident Whitwick and Whitwick & Thringstone TA

	Elaine Hill (EH)
	Resident Hugglescote and Tenant Scrutiny Panel member

	Merle Moran (MM)
	Resident Whitwick and Whitwick & Thringstone TA

	Val Moss (VM)
	Resident Ashby and Willesley TA

	Sue Richards (SR)
	Resident Whitwick and Whitwick & Thringstone TA

	June Cave (JCA)
	Resident Whitwick and Whitwick & Thringstone TA

	Isobel Harris (IH)
	Resident Hugglescote and Hugglescote TA

	William Forrest (WF)
	Resident Whitwick and Park View TA

	John Lakin (JL)
	Resident Whitwick and Park View TA

	Nigel Hill (NH)
	Resident Hugglescote and Hugglescote TA

	Cllr Andrew Woodman (AW)
	NWLDC Portfolio Holder for Housing

	Amanda Harper (AH)
	NWLDC Housing Management Team Manager

	Laura Smythe (LS)
	NWLDC Resident Involvement Officer

	Peter Warren (PW)
	NWLDC Resident Involvement Administration Assistant

	Apologies:
	 

	Sharon Cole (SCO)
	NWLDC Resident Involvement Team Leader

	Lisa Sherratt (LSH)
	Resident Ashby and Willesley TA

	Natasha Brant (NB)
	Resident Ashby and Willesley TA


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1.
	Welcome, Introductions and Apologies
DL welcomed everyone. Apologies as above.

	

	2.
	Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising 
The minutes were accepted as a true copy. 

AH suggested that the Landlord Services Working Group could get involved in helping to put the asbestos survey information into an easy to understand format that our tenants will find useful and answer questions about asbestos, perhaps in an FAQ format. AH to take forward.
· Update 29/07/2024: AH advised that this has moved on as the Housing Ombudsman recommended we didn’t delay, the handbook has been designed in easy to read language and has been signed off by Asset Management, the information will be given to all new tenants and mutual exchanges and AH will supply a copy to be included with the minutes.

	


	3.

	Update from the Tenant Scrutiny Panel
EH advised the group that the panel had completed their inspection and had met with AH to go through the recommendations, from that meeting, the final list of recommendations had been written and this will agreed by the Housing Improvement Board, made up of Cllrs Woodman, Morley and Wyatt, then to the Community Scrutiny Committee.

	

	4.
	Intouch articles for the October 2024 issue
AH advised that the delayed edition of InTouch has now been posted out, a communication meeting for the October edition has been scheduled for next month (August) with the focus being on the Community Pop Up events, nominate your local community champion, tenants to share memories of fifty years of the district, as always happy for suggestions of what our tenants would like to see in the newsletter.

	

	5.
	Service update from Amanda Harper, Housing Management Team Manager
AH gave the following update:
Resident Involvement:
· 7 Community Pop Up events have been scheduled.  The range of partners have been organised to engage with residents at the different locations, these include a contractor (at 4 locations) to provide advice and information on damp, mould and condensation, Police and Fire Service (subject to no emergencies), Family Services along with officers and operatives from the Council to obtain feedback, promote tenant associations and respond to any issues on the day, including minor repairs.  These activities directly link to the Consumer Standard for Neighbourhoods and Resident Involvement.  
VM asked why anyone who wasn’t a tenant hadn’t been made aware of the community events.
AH advised the first event at Norris Hill had gone really well with an Asset Management Support Officer (AMSO) on site to take enquiries about repairs and log new repairs and operatives with their vans to immediately look at sorting out minor repairs. 
VM commented that more notice should have been given.
AH replied that we had been waiting on confirmation from a contractor, which had delayed promotion, we’ve already had some learning from the events as 10am to 2pm is too long, there is an initial interest in the first few hours and then it dwindles off, the litter picks have identified there’s lots of plastic waste about and we need o feedback that if the recycling operatives drop anything, they should pick it up. VM asked about the recycling containers. AH replied, the consultation has been completed, but as different vehicles are needed to utilise the different bins, we will need to wait for the vehicle contracts to expire to replace them.
· Work around a repairs workshop/update of the Repairs Handbook are on hold pending availability of appropriate officers in the Repairs.
· The Tenants Handbook is also being scheduled for review and will be co-developed with residents.
· The next scheduled Landlord Services Working Group will be used as an ASB Workshop and the event will be opened up to other tenants to engage in further development of the procedure.
· The Tenant Scrutiny Panel (TSP)  have finalised their report on Grounds Maintenance.  This will now progress to HIB, Community Scrutiny and Cabinet.  A timetable is being developed.  They have also scoped their next review of Repairs Communication having looked at the complaint data and are developing a schedule to complete the review.
Communal Cleaning: LCC agreement now in place.  Meeting held with Alex Branson to discuss procurement options.  Procurement will include cleaning sites managed by Property Services too.
Tunstall Maintenance Contract: Agreement now in place.
Valuations Contract:  Currently on the Proactis Portal.  Closing date next month, for evaluation and contract award to follow.   
ASB: Complex ASB cases continue to take up a considerable amount of officer time.  We now have the ability to hire our own equipment and this has proved helpful to conclude some cases that were open. 
Abuse to staff:  There has been an increase in abuse, intimidating behaviour and threats to staff. Information will be including in the next edition of InTouch about a zero tolerance to this.  We will also be utilising the new corporate Unreasonable Behaviour Policy too when training has been completed.
Staffing:
· Recruitment:  Three posts are currently being advertised:  Fixed term Housing Officer, Fixed Term Housing Assistant and Apprentice. 
· Agency Staff: Two agency staff – Housing Officer and Housing Assistant pending recruitment as above.  Possibility of a further agency member due to an ASB Officer (Kevin Bradley) needing to take time off work due to an operation which has been scheduled for August. 
Sickness:  Some short term sickness absence, particularly with the Support Officers which has seen an increased amount of contact via phone rather than face to face.  One officer (Liane Cox) is off long term due to recent admissions to hospital. Another is pending hip replacements. HR are aware and involved.
· Other: A Housing Assistant, (Harley Simpkin) is returning from maternity leave at the end of July on a part time basis.  However, she has accumulated 33 days leave during her absence which will impact on resources available, particularly for first point of contact.  Another Housing Assistant has chosen to leave which is another post to be recruited to.
AH ran through the housing management performance information, a copy of which was included with the papers.
NH commented that the residents of Fairfield Court were told at cctv was being considered. AH replied it has been flagged but there is no update from Asset Management. NH commented things take too long and wondered if was down to cost. AH replied, cctv isn’t something we’ve done before.
EH asked if something was flagged during the tenancy audit or stock condition survey, would it be dealt with straight away. AH replied that tenancy audits and stock condition surveys were two different things, your Housing Officer would deal with the tenancy audit and Savills were dealing with the stock condition surveys, which were looking at components: roof, bathroom and kitchen for example, any repairs flagged would be reported to repairs, the data about the components would be compiled once all the surveys are completed and that data set would be used to write the Asset Management strategy. 
IH asked if there was any update on the repairs to the handrails at Fairfield Court. AH replied that she was under the impression that it had gone through, AH will chase.
· Update 29/07/2024: AH has emailed repairs to ask for an update.
· Update 01/08/2024: AH advised that we are looking to replace the handrails with Plastic Ecowood and are awaiting the fixings to be able to complete the work. IH advised.

	
























































































	6.
	Tenant Association Updates
VM from Willesley TA advised they have two new ladies who are helping out and are very keen having gutted the cabin and repainted it, the TA are still hosting knitting and seated exercise classes and will be starting on the kids lunch club next week. VM concluded that the TA would be going on a coach trip to Mablethorpe over the summer with the bus funded by Ashby Lions and the Ashby Rotary Club.  
BB from Castle Donington TA advised that two of their committee had been very poorly, but they still hold bingo and film nights, keep fit on Monday with knit and natter on Tuesday’s and will be visiting a market and having a meal out. 
JL from Park View TA advised the TA had received funding from the TLCF to clean the communal garden and buy new furniture, they will be going on a couple of trips, having a fish and chip supper on the Great Central Railway, a breakfast trip to Sunnyside Garden Centre on the first Friday of each month. LS commented that JL had played down the work that had been done on the garden, they did a lot more than just clean the area, the TA jet washed, weeded and the TA should be thrilled with the outcome. LS added, it shows the importance of a TA as it has made such a difference to the residents at Park View. AH added, the make over will be featured in Intouch. 
SR from Whitwick & Thringstone TA advised, they have a coffee morning on a Monday, Wednesday exercise class, during term time a toddler group, the TA has several new members and have been approved for the social grant. SR continued, we also have a canal boat trip booked, a trip to Ulverscroft Manor and a trip to the National Memorial Arboretum.
SR asked about the WiFi at Howe Road Lounge as it still wasn’t working. AH advised she would chase.
· Update 29/07/2024: AH has emailed Ankit Passi, Resident Liaison Officer, advising that “ The Tenants Association raised at the meeting tonight that they do not have access to the wifi that has been installed.  Can you let me know what the issue is please and how we can get it resolved?”
SR also asked about the aubits as the books were handed in four months ago. LS replied, the books were handed in on the 14 May and have been audited by the  inhouse audits team and were completed last week. LS added, once SCO is back from her holidays we are meeting with audits on 15 August to go through the findings and then each TA will receive their feedback.
NH from Hugglescote TA advised, on a Monday they have games, Tuesday mobility bingo, and again at St Mary’s in the evening, Friday at St Mary’s is the games night and we have a couple of trips booked, a boat trip, a trip to the Black Country Museum and a trip to York in September. NH added, four of us will also be joining Whitwick & Thringstone TA on their trip to Ulverscroft Manor.
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	7.
	Forward Plan
Remove AHs Q1 Performance Update from September as that update was given tonight.

	

	8.
	Any other business
EH advised Marlene Reid hire out their accessible vehicles with a lift at the cost of £150 per day at the weekend, all you have to do is provide the driver. WF advised that you can drive a minibus with up to 14 seats on a normal licence. AH added, it’s a C1 category and was standard on older licences, for younger people it isn’t, so any drivers would need to check their licence.

	


	
	MEETING CLOSED
Date of the next meeting: 30 September at 18:00
Venue: Abbey Meeting Room (Board Room), Stenson House, London Road, Coalville, LE67 3FN or virtually via Microsoft Teams.
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